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Division of Finance and Business Operations
	
	Procurement & Strategic Sourcing  

5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


October 23, 2013
Addendum # 3 To

Request for Proposal

For Matthaei Basketball Office Expansion: Project 080-214800
Dated October 14, 2013  

Points of Clarifications during the Pre-proposal Meeting October 21, 2013: 

The Addendum must be acknowledged on your lump sum bid.

IMPORTANT – PLEASE NOTE:  Effective December 1, 2007, bid notices will be sent only to those Vendors registered to receive them via our Bid Opportunities Listserve service.  To register, to http://www.forms.purchasing.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html, and click on the “Join our Listserve” link at the top of the page.  Instructions are at the top of the page, and the Construction Listserv service is under “Construction Bid Opportunities”.

NOTE: You must have attended a pre-bid conference in order to be eligible to bid on a particular project.  Receipt of minutes or addenda without being at a pre-bid conference does not qualify your company to bid.  

Question 1:

Are there any union requirements?  It is my understanding that it was just bidding per prevailing wages BUT another  GC is telling subs that it’s union only.  Please verify.

Answer: 

Wayne State University is a public institution that adheres to the State Prevailing Wage act. In the State of Michigan PLA and Union only are outlawed. WSU’s Board of Governors and the Office of General Council have established criteria regarding the exclusion of 1099 Independent Contractors from working on campus. All labor must minimally be compensated at the “State” Prevailing Wage Schedule published within the RFP and clearly demonstrated as employees of the company performing the work, whom are covered by the companies contribution to workman’s compensation and liability insurances.

A copy of this Addendum will be posted to the Purchasing web site at 

http://www.forms.purchasing.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html.

As a reminder, the bid due date is November 4, 2013, at 2:00 pm.  If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to email them to me at rfpteam2@wayne.edu.

Thank you,

Valerie Kreher,  

Senior Buyer

